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CHAIR COUCH: . (gavel). . The Planning Committee meeting of July 2, 2012 will
come to order. It is about 1:36. And my name is Don Couch, I'm the Chair of the
Committee. I want to first acknowledge the voting Members of the Committee
that are here. Committee Vice-Chair Gladys Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good afternoon. Council Chair Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCI I: Good afternoon. Council Vice-Chair Joe Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: Good afternoon. Councilmember Mike White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And Councilmember Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Aloha. And excused is Councilmember Elle Cochran. Before we get
going, want to remind everybody to turn their cell phones on to the silent mode so
we can go through here without many interruptions. And please go ahead and
check your cell phones even if you think it's on silent, 'cause sometimes they go
back. Mine does that all the time for some reason. All right. From the
Administration, Michele McLean will be here...as we speak, she's running down
the stairs. I like it. Also from the Department of Planning is Erin Wade. She's in
the back. Good afternoon. Stan Solamillo, good afternoon.
MR. SOLAMILLO: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: Department of Planning. And Ray, I don't see Ray. Oh, yeah, Ray's
back there. Ray Hutaff is the Chair of the Cultural Resources Commission.
Michael Hopper is Deputy Corporation Counsel. And Richelle Thomson is back
there as the Deputy Corporation Counsel for the Cultural Resources Commission.
Committee Staff is Legislative Analyst Kim Willenbrink. Good afternoon. And
Committee Secretary Clarita Balala. Okay. We're going to be talking
about...we're picking up Item PC-10 which is Cultural Resources Commission in
Historic Districts. We got about a third of the way through the bill last time
before we ran out of time. It's the Chair intention to finish the bill today if at all
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possible, and should we finish early, would like to pick up Items No. PC-35, 36,
and 37 which, Members, is the Light Industrial, Heavy Industrial, and a new
Restricted Industrial District zoning changes. So those are the topics on the menu
today. The only thing with the M-1, M-2, and M-3, I don't think we're going to
do any action. I'm certain we aren't going to do any action on the M-1 and M-2,
we may do depending on the time, action on M-3, I'm not sure. Okay. We're
ready for testimony, public testimony, and it's limited to the items on the agenda
today. We have two members...or two members of the public scheduled to
testify. Anybody else who wants to testify, please sign up in the back. You're
limited to three minutes with one minute to conclude, and please state your name
and if you're representing someone, who you're representing. All right. First to
come up for public testimony is Charles Jencks, followed by David Park.
...BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
MR. JENCKS: Good morning or good afternoon, Mr. Chair -CHAIR COUCH: Good afternoon.
MR. JENCKS: --Members of the Committee. Name is Charles Jencks. I'm here
representing Pacific Rim Land, testifying today in favor of the Industrial bills you
have before you, specifically M-1, M-2, and M-3. Specifically with regard to
M-1, it's terrific the way the bill has been reorganized. The uses are essentially
the same as we have today in the Maui County Code. There have been some
additions that are terrific. One is utility facilities, minor. Including that in the
permitted uses in the Light Industrial District will allow a shorter period of time
for Maui Electric to process requests for substations that are needed for
commercial industrial development and as well, in some cases adjacent residential
development like in South Maui. So I think that's a great addition. It will
streamline the process for MECO, eliminating Special Use Permits, it'll save the
ratepayers money frankly if you do this. That's my feeling. And maybe I can
save some money on my electric bill. So I think it's a good idea. It's a good step
forward, and it's a good bill. With regard to the M-3, this is a new bill, a new
land use category in Maui County. Two good examples that I think are really
terrific. One, is you've proposed as a permitted use landfill, solid waste
processing and disposal, as well as rock, sand, gravel, earth excavation, crushing,
or distribution. As you may well know and be aware, we have one construction
demolition recycling landfill facility in Maui County, that's "Chick" DeCoite's
facility at the intersection of North Kihei Road and I Fpiilani. That was a quarry.
That was a quarry that was used by A&B. He's essentially filled it. He's going to
be out of capacity in about two, two and a half years. A little bit of self-interest.
We have acquired land in Central Maui beyond the race track from Alexander and
Baldwin that we want to use for such a facility if possible. Getting this zoning in
place and allowing that type of facility to be located on M-3, Heavy Industrial
-3-
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land, which is usually located away from everything else, would expedite the
process. We've initiated an Environmental Assessment that's going to the
Planning Commission or has been to the...it's been to the Commission actually.
We will now initiate a District Boundary Amendment, Change in Zoning, and
Community Plan Amendment for that use. Allowing this use category in the M-3
district...getting the M-3 approved, allowing those uses will expedite and allow
people to create these facilities without a lot of extra discretionary review process
which is already handled by the State anyway. So I think it's a move in the right
direction. It'll save money, and it'll also save money out of the County landfill,
saving the taxpayers money. So I encourage you to move forward on these bills
and get 'cm passed.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Jencks. Members, any questions for the
testifier? Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Jencks, thank you for being here this afternoon.
MR. JENCKS: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I know that time is really short and you didn't comment on M-2.
Can you tell us about that, too? You did one and three.
MR. JENCKS: I think M-2 is, if you will, a transitional use between the two. I like the
bill the way its written, it's fine. It allows for some commercial as is M-1.
You'll note that in the M-3 there is no commercial allowed which could be an
issue, but I think the M-2 is a great transitional use. And it allows the Planning
Department I think to more carefully delineate uses as they relate to adjacent uses.
So I think it's a great bill.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: All right. Thank you very much.
MR. JENCKS: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Jencks, for being
here. You know when you mentioned that "Chick" DeCoite's place might close
in two years, two and a half years -MR. JENCKS: Correct.
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COUNCI L MEMBER PONTANILLA: --I know that you folks are planning something
down at the Puunene Airport. So if this bill passes and knowing two and a half
years from now, that one is going to be filled, how soon can you get your area
prepared to receive those building materials?
MR. JENCKS: Our goal is to be ready to accept material... if, you know, if it all works
out, 'cause we still have a lot of State processing to do and there are costs to be
incurred. If it's possible, we want to be open by the time he closes. So getting
this zoning done is a critical path issue.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any further questions? I know the Chair has a
question. If the M-3 didn't go through, what would the procedure be? 'Cause
obviously we still have landfills and this construction and -MR. JENCKS: Well -CHAIR COUCH: --demolition.
MR. JENCKS: --the direct answer is visa vis construction material handling, "Chick"
will close down and there will be no place to put the material, and therefore it will
go to the County landfill which will take up capacity. And you will lose volume
and cost... it'll cost money.
CHAIR COUCH: But if you wanted to do the project, you would have to go through
another process or would you not be able to do it at all?
MR. JENCKS: We would have to process if it's...it'll be zoned M-2. If it's not M-3 it'll
be zoned M-2. We will have to then get discretionary permits from the County,
that'll take longer.
CHAIR COUCH: Special Use or Conditional Use Permits?
MR. JENCKS: It'll be...they would be special uses because we he zoned Industrial. I
would imagine that'd be special uses.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. Further questions? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEM HER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Yeah, and I know what, you know,
it caused some problems maybe three-four years back when we didn't have any
M-3, you know, Heavy Industrial area to store some of the, I guess, abandoned
vehicles. Is your subdivision already included in the Urban Growth Boundary
area?
-5-
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MR. JENCKS: Yes, it is.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: It is? Okay, good. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any further questions? Okay, thank you,
Mr. Jencks.
MR. JENCKS: You're welcome.
CHAIR COUCH: Next testifier is David Park, and Mr. Park is the last person to sign up
to testify. Anybody else would like to testify, please come forward.
MR. PARK: Good afternoon, everybody. My name is David Park. I am the Lead
Engineer at Maui Electric Company, and I am here on behalf of Maui Electric
Company in support of...let's see, PC-35, PC-36, and PC-37, the M-1, M-2, and
M-3 zoning. And I'd just like to read a letter. We at Maui Electric Company,
Limited. thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony regarding the
proposed amendments to the Maui County Code Chapters 19.24, 19.26, and 19.25
relating to the M-1, Light Industrial, M-2, Heavy Industrial, and M-3, Restricted
Industrial zoning districts. With a number of existing and planned electrical
facilities being situated within the M-1, Light Industrial and the M-2, Heavy
Industrial zoning districts, Maui Electric Company is directly impacted by the
proposed amendments. MECO supports the addition of "utility facilities, minor"
as a permitted use in the M-1, Light Industrial District and the addition of "utility
facilities, major" as permitted in the M-2, Heavy Industrial District. Similarly,
MEC() further supports the inclusion of power plants, substations, and "utility
facilities, major" in the proposed M-3, Restricted Industrial District. We note that
the Maui County Code definition of "utility facilities, major" includes electrical
substations. Substations are integral components to the island's electrical
infrastructure, yet with substations being absent from the list permitted uses in
most zoning districts, it has been difficult to find and secure appropriate locations
for these facilities. MECO believes that the substations are appropriate uses to
include in the Industrial Zoning Districts, as they are similar, related, and
compatible with other permitted uses, and they are also...and they also meet the
purpose and intent of these districts. We at MECO are in support of the proposed
amendments to the M-1, M-2, and M-3 Industrial Zoning Districts. We thank you
again for the opportunity to provide testimony today.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Park. Members, any questions of the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino.
-6-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
July 2, 2012

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And thank you, Mr. Park, for being
here. So MECO's support for this would be predicated on the aspect that you're
looking to put substations within these various industrial complexes?
MR. PARK: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Which would be much more appropriate
than having 'em adjacent to residential areas, although residential seems to build
around your substations, not you build it around them.
MR. PARK: Yeah, when we site substations, we try to site it as close to the load as
possible, and if there is opportunity to site them in industrial areas then that's a
better choice for the substation location, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Very good. Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair,
appreciate it.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Members, any further questions?
Mr. Park, that brings up a question that has been...come to my office a couple
times. You mentioned that you try to site them as close to the load as possible. If
you put 'ern further away, what happens? What's the issue with your services?
MR. PARK: The further we locate a substation to the load then we need to bring in
distribution lines from the substation all the way to the load, so we create more
loses on the system, we create more poles within the area to bring the hulk load
into the service area.
Cl IAIR COUCI I: Okay. Thank you. Members, any further questions? Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Park.
MR. PARK: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: And Mr. Park was the last person to sign up to testify, and I don't see
anybody else running down, waving their hands, saying no, please, let me testify.
So, Members, without any objection, we'll close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

ITEM NO. 10: CULTURAL RESOURCES COMMISSION AND MAUI
COUNTY HISTORIC DISTRICTS (M►SC/CC 11-142)
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right, Members, we're back up. What we...what I want to
give you is an overview. We went through Pages 1 through 4, and we're just
starting on Page 5 of the paperwork that was handed out at our last meeting on the
18 th of June. And we did some really good work on it. If the Department has
some comments on what we've done so far and what's coming, I would
appreciate it. If not, we'll get...we'll take a recess. But, Department, do you
have any comments as to where we're going? I know Mr. Hopper has some
changes he wants to do, but we'll do that after we go through the rest of the work.
MS. MCLEAN: We'll defer to Corporation Counsel.
CIIAIR COUCI I: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: Thank you, Mr. Chair. What I handed out...this was after discussing
with Deputy Richelle Thomson and also the Planning Department in circulating
some communications dealing with first, a couple of the things that were
discussed in the meeting that we got to, and, you know, those changes are
reflected. But also there were a few sections that we...the Committee hadn't
gotten to yet that I believed and would have advised orally, had we gotten to
them, needed a bit of clarification. And so what I did in conjunction with the
Department was make draft revisions in Ramseyer form rather than orally going
over the changes in a meeting without something for you to look at, and tried to
basically write those down in a couple of the sections that we have yet to review.
And I can go over those sections as we get to them, and I think we can have those
changes placed on the board. Again, this is with the Planning Department's
consultation, and the Council would need to make the ultimate decision on these
issues, but we wanted to make sure the language was very at least clear. The
language existing was a bit ambiguous. and I think there was some clarification
made in this most recent draft that should help the process as we go. But again,
there were a couple of changes we had done. Two examples, the definition of
historic properties and some of the language involving view planes that we had
left at the last meeting sort of unresolved, and there's some proposals in here of
how to handle those issues. So perhaps we could discuss as we get to them.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Hopper. Members, any questions of the
Departments before we get going? Okay, seeing none, Members, we were handed
out something on the 18 th of June. I'd like to...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. We received a letter on
June the 25 th , 2012, from I guess the Commission, Raymond Hutaff. And in here
-8-
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they say that they were going to review or they have indicated that on their July
5 th agenda that they'll be taking up this proposed bill. And I don't know how, you
know, you're going to take that as in regards to their recommendation in regards
to what you presently proposing this afternoon. So...
s the Chair's intent to go through this so that they have something.
CHAIR COUCH:
If we kind of all agree on it, we will defer until they have their meeting and can
make a comment. I would like to...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So it'd be a deferral and then submit it -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --to these guys?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. fine.
CHAIR COUCH: I would like to submit what we come with to the Planning
Commission.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: The CRC.
CHAIR COUCH: The...yeah, I'm sorry, not the Planning Commission, yeah, the CRC.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Cultural Resources.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Cultural Resources.
CHAIR COUCI I: Cultural Resources Commission, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR COUCI I: Mister -MR. SOLAMILLO: Solamillo.
CHAIR COUCTI: --Somamillo [sic].
MR. SOLAMILLO: Just a bit of clarification. That's for a workshop, so that's just
presenting the Code as it stands today with some background information on the
changes that have been suggested. That's not an opportunity for review and
comment for the Commission at that time.

_9_
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CI IAIR COUCI I: So it's going to be a workshop on the 5 th ?
MR. SOLAMILLO: That's only a workshop.
CHAIR COUCH: And when is their next meeting?
MR. SOLAMILLO: The 5` 11 .
CHAIR COUCH: When is their next meeting where they can actually...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Well he mentions here that they're going to be
drafting a letter voted on by the Commission, I guess, after the workshop.
MR. SOLAMILLO: I would have to get a copy of the agenda.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. I would like to get some comments back from the CRC if at all
possible before finally passing this through.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, because...
CHAIR COUCH: But I think we can get 'cm a good baseline.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, good. Because they indicated that, you
know, provide us with their position.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. So, Members, you have a June 18' 1 ' copy,
Ramseyered version with color, circles, and arrows. And you also have been
given a copy I believe just now, by Ms. Willenbrink but it's not in color. So I'd
rather work off the...since we started on the June 18` h one, continue with the June
18` h one, and where I see a change, I will point it out to you and we will...or an
addition from Mr. Hopper, we'll go from there when I see one. And then we'll
come back to his couple that he's done prior to that. Without objections, we'll
proceed in that manner.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So, we're starting on Page 5 at the very top of the June 1 8 t11 ,
and we were having a discussion, Members, on the view plane. And I know
Mr. White had suggested possibly putting a period after "buildings" I believe and
then go on, and I don't think that passed. And then this is also where immediately
Mr. Hopper has some possible changes. If you look on his Page 5 at the top, he
has suggested a possible change of where it says with "architectural styles of the
district so as not to impair the value" and then he said "the value of or
-1 0-
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substantially impair the view plane from other buildings". After having gotten
that same e-mail that Member Pontanilla talked about, if you look at the back, the
last page of that e-mail, I believe it says that the CRC's stance or at least Mr.
Hutatls stance is that the only concern that the...they are...that the CRC has with
the view plane is from the ocean. Now I know former Councilmember Johnson
now Ms. Winer had also wanted to talk about...1 mean when she came up with

this language before, wanted to talk about view planes from existing buildings as
well. Any thoughts on your end or any discussion on whether or not to
insert... first of all, insert Mr. Hopper's suggested change and language? Yes, Mr.
Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Yeah. Just a note, Ms. Willenbrink had helped work on this language.
She had added the "from" and I had added the "of or substantial...", you know,
the "or language. This was to clarify the intention, and obviously it's up to the
Council what they decide on, you know, should be of concern to the architectural

style in this section. We didn't mean to recommend a certain course, we tried to -

CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
MR. HOPPER: --you know, reflect the Council's intention.
CHAIR COUCH: And if we can have Mr. Hutaff come down, I'd appreciate it. Because
this is an important issue, and it's a big distinction between are we just concerned
about from the ocean to the mountains which is according to Mr. Hutaff, what the
CRC is looking at, as opposed to somebody's view plane from a building to the
ocean. Thanks for coming again, Mr. Hutaff.
MR. HUTAFF: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Members.
CHAIR COUCH: And we did get your e-mail and I noticed it's fairly strong in the view
plane area. Can you explain to us whether that's your opinion, the CRC's
opinion, or a combination of both and how strong it is?
MR. HUTAFF: Based upon memory of meetings that we had with all Commission
members and what we were discussing at the time was the proposed building a
ticket booth at Lahaina Harbor right in front of the Pioneer Inn. And that would
have destroyed the view from the ocean to the landscape, and the pictures that
were shown by Stan in the beginning showed how little the coastline had changed
as far as the view from Lanai or from the ocean. And so our comments were
based upon we try to protect that and the historical district from the ocean to the
coastal line. We made no discussions in my memory about any view plane from
the mountains to the ocean. That was only that specific instance.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions on that matter? Okay, seeing none,
then the language as it stands in the June 18 th says that architectural styles of the
district so as not to impair the value or the view plane of other buildings,
structures, or parks in the immediate vicinity in order that the general character of
the district shall not be injured. Trying to think of the language to reflect the
CRC's point of view. Unless...I mean it's the Chair's intent that I would go with
the CRC's point of view right now. It's a situation from the ocean to the
mountains. Unless the Members want to go another direction, I think that you
want to look for some language to just point out the fact that it should be from the
ocean to the mountains. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Chair, and I tend to agree with the CRC
`cause I have one right in my area here in Wailuku when you drive Honoapiilani
Highway when you get to that subdivision past Waihole, you cannot see the
mountain. The houses and the walls block the mountain now. That's from the
ocean 'cause you're looking up mauka. So you're absolutely correct, that has to
be taken in not just from the ocean 'cause that's not what we're, that's not only,
the only concern, but anywhere along the line when we have these developments
that build right up next to the roadways, next to another area, another subdivision.
They build up, you no longer see the mountain, and that's a classic example right
outside of Waikapu as you're heading into Wailuku.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNC1LMEMBER VICTORINO: So that's...so I'm kind of agreeable with this. And
again, you're saying only from the ocean but I'm saying from the ocean upward,
right, up towards the mauka side of the...
CHAIR COUCH: Correct. The language as it stands now...and by the way, this is just
for Historic Districts -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
CHAIR COUCH: --although that's a good example. The language as it stands now is
basically talking about from buildings to the ocean.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So you're reversing it?
CHAIR COUCH: So it's actually in both directions, from buildings in any direction.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Whereas it's my understanding from Mr. Hutaff that it's from,
specifically from the ocean inland. And, Ms. Baisa.
-12-
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I'm trying to sort this out in -CHAIR COUCI I: I know.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --my mind by getting a picture of exactly what we're talking
about. 'Cause we're saying from the ocean to the mountain and then the other
way, and then what Member Victorino was talking about, you know, although we
are talking about only Historic Districts, I noticed it the other day, as I was
driving to Lahaina, which I very seldom do, that as you're leaving Wailuku, you
know, that Kehalani on the...we had that fence. Well now on the makai side of
the road somebody's put up a white fence, so now you can't see on either side.
So it's like you're going to through a tunnel. So I think we want to be really
careful how we word this, because we want to be careful with the view planes.
And I understand where the CRC is coming from and I want to respect their
opinion, 'cause, you know, they're the people that allegedly have the, you know,
the expertise, the background, and, you know, they have more information than
we do. But I want to make sure that we're thinking comprehensively.
CHAIR COUCH: So your intent is then to go both directions'?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I would like to if we could, yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. That's a possibility as well, but we need to come up with some
language.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I understand.
CHAIR COUCH: And maybe, Mr. Hopper and Mr. Somamillo [sic], you can kind of
work with us a little bit on how we can...you hear the general gist. We certainly
want to protect from the ocean to the mountain but also possibly any other view
planes if at all possible. Any thoughts on possible language here in Section A?
MS. MCLEAN: It does depend on what the Committee wants. The...whether we can
add the ocean to the other items listed there, buildings, structures, parks, or if you
just want it to be the ocean. So we can add the ocean to those other ones to reflect
the discussion we've just had or take out those other things and make it just the
ocean.
CHAIR COUCI I: Okay. So if we go with adding the potentially...the new language that
Mr. Hopper and Ms. Willenbrink suggested that says, not to impair the value of or
substantially impair the view plane from other buildings, structures, parks, and if
we can add "or the ocean" we should be okay.
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MS. MCLEAN: You might want to put the ocean first.
CHAIR COUCH: From the...oh, yeah, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: It seems to be -CHAIR COUCH: From the ocean first, right.
MS. MCLEAN: --that's the most emphatic, so impair the view plane from the ocean,
other buildings, structures, or parks in the immediate vicinity.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, it's right here. So the Chair will accept...well I
guess we're not doing it by motion. If there's consensus we'll leave that language
as it is up there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Chair? Just -CHAIR COUCH: Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --one question. I don't recall what our discussion was on
the Secretary of the Interior Standards, and does this language meet the Secretary
of the Interior Standards or it goes beyond it or?
MR. SOLAMILLO: The Secretary of the Interior Standards are the standards which are
used by the National Park Service, and the National Historic Landmark District is
a Federal district which was essentially declared by the National Park Service.
We use the Secretary of the Interior Standards, so this language would mirror
what the Secretary of the Interior Standards mandate and we don't go beyond that.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. So the Secretary of the Interior Standards states
that you can't impair the view from any building that's already there?
MR. SOLAMILLO: It doesn't say that per se. I happen to have a copy of those
Standards with me. Can you grab that? I think one of the clearest examples of
what we're talking about, the view planes, specifically from one building to
another is of course the court house which is a Maui County owned property
which is maintained by Lahaina Restoration Foundation. That's a tier one
property within the NHL as well as a tier one property within Historic District No.
1. There have been proposals to build a two-story wharf shed in front of that
building. That would completely obliterate views of the ocean from that building,
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and that would be a case where you were actually impacting or impairing a view
from one building to the ocean or a building to the harbor. That would also
conversely impair and impact views from the ocean as you approach Lahaina,
because you would have a building in front of the court house. The court house
historically has always been the prominent building that you see when you come
to Lahaina.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right. Yeah, I can understand the application in cases
such as that, but the Historic District encompasses a lot more than just what I
guess would be considered tier one structures. This language doesn't differentiate
between a view from the court house versus the view from a single-family house
in, on, you know, behind Front Street.
MR. SOLAMILLO: No, but that, actually, issue is coming up now more and more. If
you recall, maybe you don't, there was a house which was restored called the
Kaluakini House and -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
MR. SOLAMILLO: --it's a very prominent house on Front Street. What has happened
specifically to that owner's dismay is that a two-story house was built in front of
it which completely obliterates his views, and you have that condition which has
been occurring in the NHL. These are outside, areas outside Historic Districts 1
and 2 for some time now.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Is this a two-story structure built on the opposite side of
Front Street?
MR. SOLAMILLO: That is correct, on the makai side.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I guess, Chair, I'm just a little concerned that we're
applying this to a whole lot of buildings in Lahaina, and I'm not certain that that's
an important public policy. I mean it's obviously important to protect the true
historic sites, but this seems to protect everything, every view in that Historic
District. And I can understand public views, I can't quite accept protecting
private views possibly from things that are not historic, and I don't think this
eliminates those.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Somamillo [sic], question for you on the National Historic
Landmark and the Historic District. Most of this is, as in my understanding, just
for public view planes, is it not?
MR. SOLAMILLO: I would assume...
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CHAIR COUCH: Is the intention.
MR. SOLAMILLO: The intention would be for . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR COUCH: The intention. If that's the case, if that...if the intent is to just do this
for public view planes then let's add the word "public" in there.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I have no problem with that.
MR. SOLAMILLO: So that would include streetscapes and the like?
CHAIR COUCH: I'm sorry?
MR. SOLAMILLO: That would include streetscapes and the like. If you...
CHAIR COUCH: Which means?
MR. SOLAMILLO: Which means if you were going down and viewing Front Street
from various portions, whether you are in the commercial district looking down -CHAIR COUCH: Well...
MR. SOLAMILLO: --that way as well as looking towards the ocean, you would apply
the same parameters.
CHAIR COUCH: Well that's where I do have an issue and I think Mr. White does too is
that, you know, we do have private property -MR. SOLAMILLO: Correct.
CHAIR COUCH: --homes. While it's not very neighborly to build up in front of your
neighbor's house, it is essentially a right unless the zoning prohibits it, and in this
case we would all of a sudden be prohibiting that kind of stuff. First thing I
would ask is, what happens to existing homes that are blocking other people's
views, are they all of a sudden wide open for legal either County...you know, is
the County open for all kinds of lawsuits or civil lawsuits? And then obviously
somebody...if we put that in there and somebody who wants to build and then
wants to build a second story now can't, have we done a form of taking? And I
guess that would he a question for Mr. Hopper if we decided to do that via the
streetscape issue...streetscape issue.
MR. HOPPER: Well, Mr. Chair, there's...I had actually had some comments on the
earlier language that we were discussing. But to address that, it does say in the
beginning of this ordinance that the exterior of all new buildings constructed
- 16-
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within a Historic District, so it does talk about new buildings and that construction
and how that will affect things rather than existing buildings. And then, you
know, going further, one of the reasons I added that wording "substantially"
rather than "impair the view plane" was, you know, pretty much any building is
going to impair the view plane in some way. So that "substantially impair" would
I think give the Department a bit of discretion in approving projects like this. We
would really want to look at the language for what the Committee would like to
have, you know, what type of view planes would be under review here. If you
would want to say view planes from any public place, you know, or, you know, I
assume that's what public view plane would mean. And then as with any zoning
ordinance, if it is particularly a discretionary portion of an ordinance that, you
know, that a landowner would disagree with, they would, you know, he able to
take that appeal to the Board of Variances and Appeals and very well may
challenge the Planning Department's reading of "substantially impair the view
plane", and, you know, may challenge that. The Department would I think need
to show that it was following the ordinance...you know, it's almost similar to
design guidelines I think in a town where you're looking at something that, you
know, provides a guideline and that the zoning requires those to be followed but
that there may be some, you know, leeway in that guideline. If you're going to
discuss...it's the same for SMA Permits and things like that. If you're going to
discuss that type of discretionary ordinance, I mean I think there always will he
some sort of risk that there's a disagreement from the landowner and the
Department in that case, and in which case you'd be going to the Board of
Variances and Appeals. So if the Committee's not comfortable with, you know,
that type of discretion then it could consider the, you know, that language and
whether or not view planes should be something that's considered in the
construction or not. Perhaps the Department could comment on how it would go
about enforcing something like this, but, you know, those are I think important
questions.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Hopper. And, Department, before you do, my...I
mean just envisioning this as we speak, my...or our thoughts would go right
immediately to from...Front Street from Mokuula essentially all the way to
Puamana. Some house...if you travel down there, some houses are one story,
some houses...some...these brand new things, big monstrosities have been put up.
The question is, if it's from the view, from the street, the view plane from the
street, are we prohibiting anybody else from building a two-story house on the
makai side of Front Street in that section?
MR. SOLAMILLO: I would argue that we are not. When I was talking in terms of the
view plane of that street, you have setbacks where your houses are set hack from
the front property line. Historically you always had rock walls along that street,
and unfortunately they've been removed over time. But the view as a residential
street is what is viewed from the public right-of-way, and you're not in that case
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trying to look through a side yard to get a view of the ocean because historically
that was not always available to you. But the context of the street, if you stand in
it or drive through it, is something that we would look at as a public right-of-way
or view plane.
CHAIR COUCH: Right. So therefore...
MR. SOLAMILLO: So I'm not trying to look mauka and I'm not trying to look makai.
So that's -CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
MR. SOLAMILLO: --not trying to impact a potential for development on a particular
parcel.
CHAIR COUCH: Because if you're driving you should be looking straight ahead;
however, you have passengers in the car.
MR. SOLAMILLO: But the essential residential quality of that street is maintained.
CHAIR COUCH: With the language as it is there, I can see how you would
interpret...the Department. And I can hopefully get assurances from Ms. McLean
how the Department would interpret it as you spoke. The question I have for Mr.
Hopper is, can somebody say well, you know, can a shrewd attorney say no, you
can't build a second story house on the makai side of Front Street because it's
affecting the view plane from the public street.
MR. HOPPER: If someone wanted to argue that a given building would substantially
impair the view plane...I mean this is the wording that was in the original
ordinance was just impair the view plane at all. So, yes, I mean someone could
argue that this, you know, something is substantially impairing this view plane
and, you know, the Department could say that or someone, an owner could say
this does not substantially impair my view plane. And there could be, you know,
there...again, there could be appeals, you know, that would need to go through,
and that could increase the, you know, amount of...a time for processing these,
you know, permits and appeals and things like that. I'm not saying that's not
generally true of any ordinance where you're talking about a heightened level of
review for projects, but that's I think inherent in the view plane. If you're going
to look at wording like "substantially impair" or "impair the view plane", like we
have for SMA Permits as a requirement, you know, there can be disagreement on
that which can lead to, you know, appeals filed with the Board of Variances and
Appeals and, you know, contested case hearings and things like that.
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CHAIR COUCH: And that's what we're trying to avoid as much as possible. Mr.
White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I think the imposition or the
placement of public in the wording is a necessity to avoid a lot of conflict,
because to me the only way you can impair somebody's view if it's public is
where there's a view towards the ocean or towards the mountains or towards the
court house or something of that sort. But if you leave it as open so that it can be
private views, then somebody who has a two-story house on the mauka side of the
road can tell somebody who has a one-story house on the makai side. you can't
build because you're going to impair my view.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And I don't think that's our job.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: There's nothing historic, you know, there's no historical
preservation there. Unless that's a historic house that's registered, et cetera.
et cetera, and then they wouldn't be able to do the second floor anyway. So...
CHAIR COUCI I: Right. And I think with the fact that we... it says, public view plane
from the ocean, other buildings, structures, or parks doesn't include roads. So I
think we're safe in that.
,

COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, just to put it in perspective. When Kaanapali
Beach Hotel was built, there was no Whaler. We don't have a right to say the
Whaler can't be built. It blocked the view of 72 of our guest rooms, but that's just
the way it is. You know that's a private view, it's not a public view. But as soon
as we leave it...if we were to leave it without saying public only then we're going
to be dealing with somebody who's got a one-story operation, some bar or
something that has somebody wanting to build something next door that's even
just one story, well you're impacting my view plane.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: You're, you know, you can't do it. Or a two story -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --with a two story being built next door.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Hopper.
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MR. HOPPER: Oh, just a...I had had a bit of an issue with the language. It seems like
we're getting into...now there's now four separate view plane issues. Just from a
grammatical view, perhaps we could say, so as not to impair the value of other
buildings or structures, and then say or substantially impair the...and then go on
to view planes there. I didn't know if you...if the Committee was interested in
the impairment of the value of parks or...well the phrase "from the ocean"
wouldn't make sense there necessarily. But if you could add after so as not to
impair the value of other buildings or structures, and then say or substantially
impair the...and then go on with the view plane. That's just a suggestion if we're
going to continue with the different view plane analyses. We still have value of
structure in there as well.
CHAIR COUCH: I would almost be willing to consider removing "value of as opposed
to...because as soon as you just say the value of a building then the one-story
owner is going to say my value went down 'cause my view plane got blocked.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
MR. HOPPER: Well the value of the building was something that was actually in the
original ordinance before any amendments. That's the only reason that was left in
there. That's an existing law right now, just to note that. But you can...I mean if
the Council would like to take out the value issue, it certainly could. Just to note
that that is currently in the law right now.
CHAIR COUCH: The question I would have is, you know, I see that it's in there and it's
been in law there for a while. If we take that out, what are we affecting?
Department, if you have any...what other things would we be affecting? Because
this...that right there could mean public or private, and it might be a defective
portion of the law existing possibly.
MS. MCLEAN: I'm glad Mike said what he did because I've been going back and forth
between all of this proposed new language and what the existing section says.
And what we would look most carefully at is what the original language was and
what the Council chose to change it to. The original language is very simple. The
heading is architectural style and it says "The exterior of all new buildings
constructed within a Historic District must be in keeping with the architectural
style of the district so as not to impair the value of other buildings in the
immediate vicinity in order that the general character of the district shall not be
injured". It's from...and Stanley is reminding me that's from a historic
preservation perspective. And I think we're getting...we re adding on and adding
on and getting away from that.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. Yeah.
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MS. MCLEAN: And that's not to say that...that view planes and the view from the
ocean and these things are important, but maybe we can put this aside and let us
all think on it and move on to some of the other parts. And maybe there's another
place in the ordinance for the view plane language to be. I don't know, I just
think we're getting, getting away...
CHAIR COUCH: That is a great point. And my suggestion would be to come up with a
new B and then change everything else, and B be titled view planes.
MS. MCLEAN: View planes.
CHAIR COUCH: And then we can discuss view planes there. So -MS. MCLEAN: We can work on that.
CHAIR COUCH: --I will...we'll leave the language as it is there now and come back to
that, I think at the end, because...and, Members, if you can put your thinking caps
on, what we want for the view plane. That should be something we can come to
at the end of this. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Do we have anything existing in any of
our ordinance in regards to view planes?
CHAIR COUCH: I believe SMA.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Just the SMA?
MS. MCLEAN: That comes to mind immediately. It might be in other places, but that's
the only one that comes to mind right away. And I believe that's State law.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Because I remember way back when,
when we were discussing that affordable housing project in Waikapu, the view
planes towards the ocean was an issue for us at the time.
MS. MCLEAN: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MS. MCLEAN: This is significant though because the boundaries of the National
Historic Landmark were expanded to go three miles out into the ocean to
recognize that view coming into Lahaina from the sea. So I think it is important
to include something in the ordinance relating to view planes, but...right away
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Mike's doing a quick search but I can't think of any other thing other than SMA
right now.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Do we need to address view planes in
here if the entire Historic District is already under the view plane requirements of
the SMA? I mean I can see where we may have to have more in here but I'm...if
so. what?
MS. MCLEAN: The SMA law would be more specific toward views of the coastline, not
so much coming from the ocean inland like the landmark, like the National
Historic Landmark issue.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I recall that it's views from roadways as well towards the
ocean.
MS. MCLEAN: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right?
MS. MCLEAN: But not from the ocean toward the land.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry. I was turned around.
MS. MCLEAN: Yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And Mr. Victorino is laughing like well it's not the first
time, White, but...and he's right. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, obviously that's a...this is a real touchy issue and
we'll sit with the language as it is in the green right now, and we'll come hack to
that today if we have time, if not, when we get back from the...when we get the
word back from the CRC. And well ask, actually ask them to come up with their
concerns as well. All right. Without any objections, we'll do that.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. Number B...that was all just No. A.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
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CHAIR COUCH: Number B, essentially it says, within County Historic District, and
then No. 3 it says Plantation Vernacular, or lanai, and No. 4 says evolved from
1900 to 1960 in Lahaina. Any comments on that from the Department?
MR. SOLAMILLO: This was a housekeeping issue. Monterey or western style is not
represented in the district at this time, it may have been in 1966, but at this point
we don't have a Monterey or western type building. What is now recognized as
Plantation Vernacular are buildings which include the familiar Plantation House,
and they were built from 1900 to 1920, then standardized by the Hawaiian Sugar
Planters Association and built up through World War II. After that we go into
kind of a modernist evolution of the Plantation Vernacular dwelling but it's still
classified as Plantation Vernacular.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Without any objections, Members, we would like to accept
those changes on B-1, 2, 3, and 4.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Now, Staff, I notice on the 6/18 versions versus the version
you handed out, you've added...somebody has added construction alteration,
repair, or modification of any structure shall be in accordance with the Lahaina
design guidelines and shall be. Is that the one thing that you were...I know you
had mentioned last meeting that we had skipped one thing and I think that was it.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Where are you?
CHAIR COUCH: Page 5 on the new handout, 1...19.52.010 B.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes what?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, this was a suggestion by the Department that was
inadvertently omitted -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. That's what 1 thought.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --and we added it.
CHAIR COUCH: So if you could put that back up on the screen to let the Members see.
Members, it's just below the green there where it says within County Historic
District No. 1 and Historic District No. 2, the styles of, and then the new words
are "Construction, alteration, repair, or modification of any structure shall be in
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accordance with the Lahaina design guidelines and shall be defined as follows".
Any objections to adding that?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, great. Thank you. All right. Members, everything's good
through 19.52.020 or up to 19.52.020. Now there's some new suggestions here.
Mr. Hopper, can you discuss what you had considered in here?
MR. HOPPER: Yes, Mr. Chair. This language was added and will he dependent upon
the Committee's decision on a later section which is 19.52.050 which deals with
the demolition or movement of structures. Currently, the Cultural Resources
Commission has review and approval authority over permits within County
Historic Districts only. They may review other permits in other areas and have
comments, but this section deals with the areas that the CRC will actually review
and be required to approve prior to the Public Works Director issuing a permit for
such activity. In discussing this with the Planning Department, the demolition
section which has a special set of criteria for demolishing historic structures was
amended, and essentially that section was amended to allow the CRC or require
the CRC to review demolition permits for structures over 50 years old not only in
County Historic Districts but also in what's called the National Historic
Landmark District which...or the Lahaina Historic District. That's an expansion
from the CRC's current review and approval authority, and the details of that are
mainly in 19.52.050. The changes I made to this section was to reflect the fact
that plans for demolitions not only in the historic, the County Historic Districts
but also in the National Historic Landmark also need to be provided to the CRC.
Rather than go over all of the details, I think maybe the easiest thing would be for
the Committee when it gets to 19.52.050, to basically determine what it would
like the CRC to review as far as demolition permits. Right now it's proposed to
be buildings 50 years of age or more in either the County Historic Districts or the
Lahaina Historic District, National Historic Landmark. And that's the Planning
Department's proposal at this point. Which permits you would like the CRC to
have review and approval authority over though is a discretionary decision to be
made by the Council. This is drafted in a manner requested by the Planning
Department, and so, you know, I think that policy question is the first one to ask
and then we can make the appropriate amendments depending on where we go
from there.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members, that's exactly the intent is we need to discuss...right
now the, as the law stands prior to today, the CRC only has permit review for the
County Historic Districts 1 and 2. Is that correct, Department?
MR. HOPPER: That's correct, for all building permits. And then there's also special
heightened criteria for demolition permits for certain structures.
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CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. HOPPER: This would not make all building permits...this amendment would not
make all building permits in the National Historic Landmark District come to the
CRC, only demolition permits for structures 50, of 50 years of age or more come
to the CRC review. And only for demolitions.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Question to the Department then is, is that a requirement of the
Secretary of Interior or whoever is in charge of the national historic landmarks?
MR. SOLAMILLO: Actually what has happened is that National Park Service has
actually delegated authority which has been transferred from SHPD to Maui
County CLG which the CRC operates under. The CLG or Certified Local
Government Agreement allows the CRC to act in that capacity. What we've been
getting are letters coming from SHPD asking the CRC to review and comment on
demolitions that occur within the NHL.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So adding this language and giving more review capability to
the CRC is something that is being requested from higher up levels?
MR. SOLAMILLO: Correct.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions to the Department on that, those facts
and those inclusions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Mr. Hokama. Oh, and I wanted to recognize that Mr. Hokama's
here. He's a non-voting member, but welcome. Thank you for coming in to the
meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman. So what about any structure
that's over 50 years old that's not in the District? That would be still SHPD
responsibility?
CHAIR COUCH: Stan?
MR. SOLAMILLO: Typically yes.
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CHAIR COUCH: And I understand your concern, Mr. Hokama. Lanai is not in any
Historic District at this time, is that correct?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank goodness, yes.
CHAIR COUCH: So any demolition of a building has to go through SHPD in that case?
MR. SOLAMILLO: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So changing here won't affect Lanai at this time?
MR. SOLAMILLO: No, it does not.
CHAIR COUCH: Does that help alleviate your concerns, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No I'm just trying to figure out what would be the
purpose of SHPD if they're going to delegate their authority to the County.
CHAIR COUCH: It's my understanding they're delegating their NHL authority to the
County in this instance. Is that right?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So with this demolition provision, Chairman, Public
Works would have no say in it? It would be just a Cultural Commission's
determination?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Well the Cultural Resources Commission would have to, under
19.52.050, find additional criteria for the demolition. It would be required to
approve the demolition. So first you would... if the CRC denies the demolition
permit then the Public Works Director would not be able to issue a demolition
permit. Now this would still need to meet Building Code. If the CRC approved
the demolition, it would still have to meet any Building Code requirements, but
this provision would require that prior to any demolition permit being issued, the
CRC had to make certain findings. This is an existing law but it's much more
limited in existing law. In existing law it deals with structures that were built
before 1910 and only in the County Historic District. The expansion in this case
would be not structures built before 1910 but any structure 50 years of old or
more, and now not only in the County Historic District but also in the National
Historic Landmark. So there is an existing provision but these changes which
essentially are changes in the definition of what a, you know, building of, you
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know, historic significance is a substantial change to that and would expand the
review authority of the CRC.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Hopper. Chairman, the County gets
any compensation to do the Federal government or State's job in this area?
CHAIR COUCH: Most likely not. Mr. Somamillo [sk].
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I mean seems like we're doing other people's work.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh yeah.
MR. SOLAMILLO: It's Solamillo. We operate under a Certified Local Government
Agreement so we do get funds that come to the Department through that
Agreement.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, we do get funding?
MR. SOLAMILLO: Yes, we do.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. SOLAMILLO: But it's not specifically linked up to this point to review of
demolition cases in the NHL.
CHAIR COUCH: Does that answer your question, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
Cl IAIR COUCH: So in essence when we say a building 50 years or older...
MR. SOLAMILLO: That's actually State law, the 50 years of age or older.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. So, Members, without any objection, on 19.52.020
the changes suggested by Mr. Hopper on your thing that's handed out today, on
Page 5 as well as what was provided by the Staff and the Department, I'm
thinking that...is that all up there, Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Just A.
CHAIR COUCH: Just A, okay. So let's go with A. Any objections to including
Mr. Hopper's language and the Staffs language on A? No objections. Okay.
And in B she's typing it in now, the addition to existing structures and
appurtenances in the Historic Districts established in this article, and for a permit
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to demolish or move buildings or structures of historic significance within the
Lahaina District [sic] (National Historic Landmark). Without any objections, I'd
like...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair, I have a question, and it comes later but I think it's
relevant. You know it seems that we're broadening the work that this group does,
and I'm not familiar with their workload. How are they? I mean do they get to
their stuff or do they have a backup calendar? How does this go?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Hutaff or Mr. Solamillo. Either one.
MR. HUTAFF: I think we both probably should answer that from different points of
view.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Great. Well let's hear both.
MR. HUTAFF: Okay. My personal opinion is that we don't get through everything that
we should, okay, as it comes to us. And sometimes things will get, you know,
past us or we don't really get an opportunity to fully understand the complexities
of the issues. That's my personal answer.
CHAIR COUCH: Stan.
MR. SOLAMILLO: I think it was in late last year, SHPD delegated authority in practice
to do the things that we're discussing right now. And that was a first for SHPD
for the architecture branch to do. We are overloaded, but because of the
threatened nature or the condition of the Lahaina NHL which has to be reported to
the National Park Service every two years, I think SHPD in a most recent letter
asking for the CRC to deal with a pending demolition case is asking the local
government since the local government knows better what's happening within
Lahaina and the NHL to review and comment on cases. Then that's just par for
the course of doing work in the NHL.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Well the reason I ask the question is as we go on we start talking
about timelines and deadlines, and, you know, I'm afraid that if we put too much
here and...we're going to cause an inability of them to meet those deadlines that
will cause a bigger problem which we don't want to do. So I thought it was
important that we understand, you know, do they have long-standing issues in
meeting timelines. Also, you know, I always like to depend on our area
representative, but I'm sure Ms. Cochran would love to be here but probably has
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to be somewhere else. But it's always helpful, you know, when we have
somebody from that district to tell us.
CHAIR COUCH: All right. That brings up a point, probably, Ms. McLean. What are
the rules for the Cultural Resources Commission? You know they meet once a
month. What's to preclude them, especially since we're apparently getting some
funding from the State to get them to meet twice a month like the Planning
Commissions do?
MS. MCLEAN: One thing to point out in the proposed amendments is extending some
of those timelines to allow more time. But I think the Commission meetings are
very well attended by the sitting commissioners, and I don't know that this would
necessarily increase the workload that significantly. And they're very committed.
You know, I would defer to the chair on his feelings on if they would he able to
take on some more work, but it's a very good group and I think they would be
committed to getting the work done. If they'd need to have an occasional extra
meeting, they would. I don't know that they would need to regularly meet twice a
month, but having occasional extra meetings...
CHAIR COUCH: How long do they meet during their meeting day? Is it all day or half
a day?
MS. MCLEAN: Usually about three hours, four hours.
CHAIR COUCH: All right, so possibly if you made it an all-day meeting you might be
able to get...
MS. MCLEAN: We would have to poll the members and see their availability.
MR. HUTAFT: I obviously can't speak for all the Commission members, but in talking
with them, they show up and most arc dedicated to the whole day when they get
there. And I see us being able to handle a little more workload, and we did
discuss in the last meeting or at least went over some of the rules where we have
the ability to call special meetings. So with that being the opportunity, not really
anything needs to change dramatically -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HUTAFF: --right now.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HUTAIT: My personal belief.
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CHAIR COUCH: And I guess the question would be, are you willing to accept the
potential additional workload? I don't know how much this represents. Does this
represent one or two more a year, one or two more a month? Any comments on
that from the Department anywhere? Stan or...
MR. SOLAMILLO: I just wanted to add a bit of clarification. Everything, it hinges on
something called eligibility for listing in the National Register of Historic Places,
and that was a comment that somehow didn't make it I think into the drafts that
you have. When a demolition, say in Historic District Nos. 1 or 2 or the National
Historic Landmark come in, if the building has been significantly altered to the
point where you cannot even tell when it was built, it is...a determination of
eligibility is made. And in that case it's not eligible. That building is cut from
any further review or determination. So the only buildings that really are under
discussion that are covered in this kind of activities right now are buildings which
are eligible for listing and are contributing buildings to either Historic Districts 1
and 2, and the NHL. So that's what happens in practice. We lose probably
Countywide 50 buildings a year which are National Register eligible buildings.
In the NHL we're running probably between three and six per year.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. SOLAMILLO: So it's not a significant caseload.
CHAIR COUCH: On the NHL but certainly in the Historic Districts 1 and 2 it's, that's...
MR. SOLAMILLO: No, I mean we're not losing...that's in the NHL proper.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much. I appreciate the answers, and because we
will have another opportunity and we'll be awaiting the response from you folks,
Mr. Hutaff, before we move ahead, I think, you know, that's enough and thank
you for sharing the information. So when we get that information and we make a
final sweep at this, I guess we can decide then. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. So without objection, we'll add the language as
posted on B and move on to C. Actually I'd like to move on to C, D, E, and F.
There's very little changes in there. One of the things is in D where it says signed
by the chair of the Cultural Resources Commission, or the chair's designee.
That's one change. Then in F that is a change that we need to discuss a little hit.
It goes from 45 to 90 days from the date of submittal of a complete application of
a permit. Any comments from the Committee on the changing from 45 to 90
days? I know the Chair has a comment in that we're trying to consolidate and
expedite permits; however, this is an important Commission, you know, the
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Cultural Resources Commission. And they do have to have some time to come
up with their recommendations. The Chair would like to see 60 days as opposed
of to 90 days; however, but I leave it up to the will of the Committee. Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I would like to hear very much
from the chair of the Commission what his position is.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And the Department as well.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Of course.
MR. HUTAFF: Why don't we go to the Department first.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Go ahead, Ms. McLean.
MS. MCLEAN: Thank you. We should probably look first at C where it's proposed to
change from 15 days to 60, because then the other date follows from that, F would
follow from that. Fifteen days is problematic just for posting deadlines, so that
would be why we would ask for an increase from 15 days. And then if the next
available meeting let's say we have something scheduled already, it's a very full
agenda, 60 days would give us the next meeting date as a possibility. And then
with the 90 days, same thing, if the Commission meets and isn't able to make a
decision, either it's split, there's not a majority vote to go one way or the other
and we need to have another meeting date, that would give us some more time for
that. So that's why those dates were requested from the Department side.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair -CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --our own experience with trying to meet 45-day deadlines, I
kind of understand what this is about.
CHAIR COUCH: Right, and we're trying to weigh, you know, somebody wanting to do
something to their property in a not-so-elongated period of time versus the
Committee to do its thing. So, Mr. Hutaff.
MR. HUTAFF: Yeah, and Ms. Erin Wade, you know, commented that they work with
the applicants to understand what's going to be...what the CRC is probably going
to ask or want. My dilemma is, is if we made it too short and the people didn't
come with the information that we would need to make any kind of decision then
it would automatically refer to approval. We as a Commission usually try to
handle everything at the same time it comes to us, okay, without deferring it. If
it's deferred it's usually lack of information on the applicant's part. So I think the
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90 days gives us the ability to ask the applicant to provide more information
rather than it have automatically default to approval, and that we're easily with
the applicant's help and with the Planning Department's input to the applicant,
easily could make 60 days. But we do need that latitude; otherwise, we are going
to lose some places just because the applicant come in and go I don't know, I
don't know.
CHAIR COUCH: Well, Mr. Hutaff, one of the things that we added in F was the...it's
however many days from the date of a submittal of a complete application. So if
you were to deem it not complete then I would assume that the time wouldn't start
yet. Who determines...I guess, Department, who would determine whether an
application is complete or not?
MS. MCLEAN: The Department would, the staff would.
CHAIR COUCH: So when Mr. Hutaff says that we get, you know, sometimes we have a
lot more questions or the application isn't as detailed as they'd like, does that
make it not a complete application or...
MS. MCLEAN: No, we wouldn't schedule it until the application is complete. It might
be information that the Commission asks of the applicant that the applicant isn't
able to answer at the meeting, and I think the suggestion is applicants might drag
their feet just for the sake of letting the clock run out and then they get an
automatic approval.
CHAIR COUCH: Got you. All right. All right. Ms....I'm sorry, Ms. McLean did
mention in C that we have from 15 days to 60 days. I don't see a problem with
that. Members, any questions or any objections to going to 60 days and all the
other changes in C?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. D is fairly straightforward. Any...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH.: Yes, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Besides the chair, who is the Department considering
as another signator or designee if it's not the vice-chair? I'm just curious, is there
someone else you folks thinking about?
MS. MCLEAN: It would typically be the vice-chair, but if for some reason the chair and
the vice-chair are unable to sign then the chair could designate.
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CHAIR COUCH: But it would...would it typically be another member of the
Commission?
MS. MCLEAN: The Chair could designate the Director.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that response. Chairman, just
one quick one on B.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And if you already mentioned it, I apologize. What is
a minor application? Is that something to do with a dollar amount?
CHAIR COUCH: That's a good question. Department, back to B where it says the
Cultural Resources Commission may delegate the approval of and then in
quotes--"minor applications to the Director pursuant to the Cultural Resources
Commission's Rules of Practice and Procedure.
-

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So it's like SMA, you know, under a certain dollar
amount it's a Minor SMA, over a certain amount it's a Major SMA. Is that how
this is going to be treated?
CHAIR COUCH: That's a really good question. Department.
MR. HOPPER: Mr. Chair, I know that it's -CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
MR. HOPPER: --in the CRC rules right now I believe but I don't know that offhand. I
think it's giving authority or making it clear that that authority exists, but I don't
know offhand. We would need to get a copy of the CRC Rules and see currently
what the CRC has designated to the Director, but I believe there are certain
applications that the Director has the authority to approve based on CRC Rules.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, if you're going to defer this and work on
another, I can wait for that information.
CI IAIR COUCH: Okay. Well we'll see if they can come up with that during the recess
which will be coming up pretty quick. Okay. Down to E. We're now down to F.
They want to go from 45 to 90 days. After hearing the discussion ,the Chair is
okay with 90 days, and it's 90 days from the date of submittal of a complete
application. Any objections or comments from the Committee?
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: No objections, okay. So we'll go with as submitted. Now we're
getting to G, and G says...again, Mr. Hopper had some concerns or additions to
this. It says within any Historic District established in this article, the Director
shall not approve a building permit application, and shall not approve a permit to
demolish or move buildings or structures of historic significance within the
Lahaina Historic District (National Historic Landmark) unless a letter of approval
has been issued by the Cultural Resources Commission or the plans have been
deemed approved pursuant to Subsection 19.52.020(F). And I would recommend
removing the word "and" there. Any questions on that? Mr. Hopper, can you tell
us a little bit more about what that is?
MR. HOPPER: Yes. Well the part in G, again that's to be consistent with if 52.050 is
changed to allow for a review in the National Historic Landmark. But
Subsection 2 was deleted, this was in the original ordinance. In reading it, it
states that for premises that are within both Historic District Boundaries and
Special Management Areas, all the provisions related, relating to Special
Management Areas have been met. That's essentially, at least in my opinion
redundant, because special management area provisions are required prior to
building permit approval anyway. I think the Planning Department had discussed
this in the past. Should that...should the, you know, Committee want to leave
that in there, they could. I don't see that that would change anything in the law,
because the Special Management Area requirements come from State law and
apply independent of this section anyway. But that's something that, you know,
the Committee can consider. But that was in the original ordinance, and did not
really understand why there was a separate mention of the SMA rules, because
there's, you know, there's obviously a myriad of other rules, there's a Fire Code,
there's a Plumbing Code, other things that would need to be complied with prior
to issuing a permit. But this was a suggested change. I wanted to disclose it, and
obviously it's up to the discretion of the Commission...to the Committee, sorry.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions? Any objections to accepting the
language as proposed by Mr. Hopper and Staff and as shown up on the thing?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
Cl IAIR COUCH: No objections. Okay, great. All right. Now we go into some more
meat, 19.52.050. And the original bill and the current bill are all suggesting that
we remove essentially A where it says the demolition or moving of structures of
historic or architectural worth shall be discouraged, and the Commission shall not
issue a certificate for demolition except when a structure is deemed a hazard to
public health or safety by the superintendent or the State Department of Health's
authorization...authorized representative. The Commission may, at its own
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discretion, issue a certificate of approval for a demolition or for moving a
structure within the Historic Districts, but shall be guided by the following. All
that has been suggested to be removed and replaced by the next set of language
that says essentially the Cultural Resources Commission shall not issue a letter of
approval for the demolition or moving of a building or structure of...oh
no...yeah, of historic significance, except in one of the more...in one or more of
the following instances, and then it goes on to list several instances in No. 1, 2,
and 3. Mr. Hopper, you want to talk about that a little hit? Or is that Ms.
Willenbrink?
MR. HOPPER: The bracketed language was already deleted in the original version, as
was -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. HOPPER: --the second sentence. 1 believe...actually, of historic significance
should be...should not be bracketed, that was an error.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MR. HOPPFR: The statement was basically...what I had done...the language that I had
stricken in this draft which is the bottom of Page 6 was kind of
difficult-to-understand language at least in my view, stating that is eligible for or
is listed individually or as part of a Historic District in the Hawaii or National
Registers of Historic Places or National 1-listoric Landmark. Basically of historic
significance, I would advise keeping that based on the comments from the
Planning Department, and then Subsection B essentially defines what is a
structure of historic significance. That's on the next page, Page 7. So you can go
on from there. But essentially it's saying the CRC shall not...this is different than
your...the general review and approval which is, you know, the CRC reviews and
decides to approve. This is essentially creating a heightened standard that says the
CRC cannot approve the demolition unless Items 1...unless either Item 1, 2, or 3
is found by the Commission. So the Commission has to make these findings
before it can even issue that demolition certificate. And Subsection B would be
the definition section that says what is a structure of historic significance, and so
that's kind of key, Subsection B. And that was edited to basically state, buildings
and structures of historic significance shall be deemed to be those within any
Historic District established in this article--which are the County Districts--or
within the Lahaina Historic District (National Historic Landmark) that are more
than 50 years old when a request to demolish or move the building or structure is
made. So I would, you know, the Committee can review that definition, Planning
can comment, and go from there. But I think that's a bit easier to understand than
the language that was deleted which was, that is eligible for or is listed
individually or as part of a Historic District in the Hawaii or National Registers of
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Historic Places, or National Historic Landmark. I think we can work out any
language though that the Committee feels is important.
CHAIR COUCH: Right. That, those changes make it much clearer to me anyway.
Members, any comments on that'? And again, Mr. Hokama, just for your peace of
mind, Section B defines what building, so at this point Lanai would not be
involved in this. Any comments, Members? So without objection, we'll accept
the language as written.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Then, Members, we go all the way...we're pretty much done I
think. Oh, wait, if you go to section...Page 10 but Section 19.52.090 No. II
which is way over on Page 10, it talks about trees. To preserve the many fine
trees that now exist in the historic area and that are deemed invaluable to the
historic setting of these districts, written approval from the Cultural Resources
Commission shall be required before any large tree can be removed. A large tree
shall be defined in this subsection as any tree with a trunk circumference greater
than 60 inches as measured at 42 inches above the ground. Department,
comment, please. Please. Pretty please. Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: This would be Hawaiian species or?
CHAIR COUCH: That's my first question.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, okay.
CHAIR COUCH: But I was trying to get the Department to kind of figure out why that
was thrown in there. Is that essentially to save the Banyan Tree from being cut
down? Mr. Somamillo [sic] maybe.
MR. SOLAMILLO: I don't recall that the Cultural Resources Commission made this
recommendation.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: They did?
MR. SOLAMILLO: I do not recall that they did, no.
CHAIR COUCI I: Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: This was originally put in by Ms. Johnson.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Who?

CHAIR COUCH: Former Councilmember Johnson, now Jo Anne Winer. Members, any
comments on that?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I'm trying to remember but I know we've had several
discussions about trees. Is this a tree, a different kind of tree than something we
call an exceptional tree?

CHAIR COUCH: Yes, this says that no trees that are large--and it defines what a large
tree is--can be cut down.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Right. I'm trying to think of, you know, we already have these
trees that we call exceptional trees and we can't touch them and there are a lot of
rules. This would be in addition. It's not already -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --covered under that legislation.
CHAIR COUCH: That's my opinion, yes. Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: This doesn't address whether you can relocate the tree.
CI IAIR COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Can you move it?
CHAIR COUCH: Again, the person who wrote this is no longer on the Council and isn't
here today. Do you have...I guess, Department, do you have, are you having
issues right now with people cutting down trees or was this possibly intended to
be more specific language for the Banyan Tree which I believe is listed as an
exceptional tree which...Department.
MR. SOLAMILLO: Not to our knowledge, no.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Mr. Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would ask you to consider...I think Ms. Baisa
brought up a very good point. You know we already have the Arhorist
Committee and I believe that's attached to Parks Department. Chairman, you
might want to consider sending a letter to ask what is their rule and if they have
anything in this current Historic Districts if they have different rules that they
work with the Cultural Resources Commission. But, you know, if I can just give
you a potential what if situation with Lanai. You know most of our Norfolk and
Cook Island Pines are close to 100 years old. Okay. For us, I would prefer
relocation or...and replanting. You know we got a lot of dry rot and termite
issues with our trees. You go to Koele Lodge, you know, we have a very unique,
exceptionally large Cook Island Pine in front of one of the wings of the hotel. So
I would consider that an exceptional tree. Other than that, we've got thousands on
the island, so would we need to protect everything?
CHAIR COUCH: Well again, this is in the district.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And again, the way I'm reading the language in this is
all the trees in the district.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. You know...Mr. Pontanilla, you had some comments?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Again I come back to the, you know, native trees
or all trees.
CHAIR COUCI I: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know as you know, you know, as you come
frpiilani and Lahainaluna Road there's those huge mango trees right in that
corner so.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Oh yeah, Lahainaluna Road.
CHAIR COUCH: So, Members, any comments? Any thoughts on keeping this in,
taking it out? There doesn't appear to be any real impetus from the Department to
keep this in or they didn't put it in.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well...
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I guess we really should know why it was
originally being added. I mean I guess that's what I want to know. I mean
everybody's bringing up logical this, that, but no one's telling us why it was put

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 2, 2012

in there. It had to be some thought process. I don't think it just arbitrarily came
out of the sky and say okay, let's put 42 . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR COUCH: Right, and that was a former Member, and if the Members want to
bring her in and ask her about it, that's fine with me.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Or could you write a letter to her, just ask
... (inaudible). .
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, we can do that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I mean, you know, you don't have to bring in her
in, but maybe we should find out.
CHAIR COUCH: We can do that. We should write a letter -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CI IAIR COUCH: --to her and the Parks Department. Ms. Willenbrink.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: 'Cause we're going to give them chance to review
it anyhow. That might -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --you know, might be some...the right timing,
yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Yep.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: So we'll write a letter to both the Parks Department about their
exceptional trees and how they handle them in the Historic District, and then write
a letter to Ms. Winer to find out what her concerns were and why she added that.
Is that all right, Ms. Willenbrink?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well again the question would be, Mr. Chair, why
specifically measured 42 inches above the ground.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It didn't say anything about significant or
extraordinary trees, nothing. Just why?
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CHAIR COUCH: Well the whole...all of H was added by Ms. Winer -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: --and then the staff added measured 42 inches above the ground, I
believe.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Why did the Staff do that?
CHAIR COUCH: Anything in red is something that the staff added, I believe.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Added by staff, MPC and MoPC.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: That's Maui and Molokai Planning Commissions.
CHAIR COUCH: So the Planning Commissions added that, the green, the 42 inches
above the ground? Okay. All right. So we will ask Ms. Winer about the whole
H, and we will ask the Parks Department about what their existing rules are for
exceptional trees. That...with that, that ends all the issues that we were talking
about prior. We have a couple more that we want to revisit which we will do after
the break. I know we're going to be losing Mr. Pontanilla here pretty quick. and
then by 4 o'clock Mr. Mateo. We should be done by then. But right now,
Members, let's take a...yes, Ms. McLean.
MS. MCLEAN: Sorry, Chair, excuse me. To make one more comment, I just saw some
of my notes from the prior meeting, and I believe Councilmember Cochran did
also make some statements about preserving trees in the district. So if we're
going to be getting some feedback from Jo Anne Johnson-Winer, that would also
give an opportunity perhaps for Councilmember Cochran to -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MS. MCLEAN: --share her thoughts as well.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: She's a Member of this Committee. I'm not
worried about...I want outside sources, that's my question.
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CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know the outside sources. The guys that are
on this table I can ask them anytime, I want the outside sources. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, we'll go on a 10-minute recess and then we'll
be back at 25 after. This meeting is in recess. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

3:14 p.m.
3:26 p.m.

CHAIR COUCI I:
(gavel). . The meeting...the Planning Committee meeting of
July 2" d will come back to order. Thank you, Members. We're almost done with
this to give something to the Cultural Resources Commission that they can take a
look at and rip apart. Going back to Page 1 on the new document that was handed
out today, Mr. Hopper had suggested we get...we delete the definition for historic
properties. Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: I had searched in the Code and it looked like historic properties popped
up in two separate sections of the Code. I don't think either one of them were
zoning districts, and in fact those sections each had a historic properties definition
in their own sections. And so as this word isn't actually used in this particular
ordinance or in the County zoning ordinance that I found, the suggestion was to
delete it because typically you would not have...and note that there is a definition
of structures of historic significance that we...that's discussed and we just
discussed in 19.520.050 [sic].
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. HOPPER: So I think that's covered there. This additional definition simply in my
opinion I didn't see where it was used in the section so I didn't really see a need
to add that as a definition.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, without any objection, we'll strike that definition
since we don't use the words.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. And, Mr. Hopper, you had any comments before
we go back to the couple things that we wanted to revisit?
MR. HOPPER: My only final comment and I just discussed this with Ms. Thomson and
Ms. Willenbrink was that we may need to do some revisions to the variances and
appeals section, because the thought was to simply say that it's in accordance with
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19.520 which is the Board of Variances and Appeals. But keeping in mind there
may be some decisions under this...under...that the CRC is making, that the CRC
is the final authority. And typically we would not have the Board of Variances
and Appeals review the Cultural Resources Commission decisions. Normally
those would be appealed directly to Circuit Court, and in fact there's a section in
the CRC Rules that states that. So we've realized in reviewing the Rules that we
may need to work on that section a bit to perhaps state that any Planning Director
or Public Works Director decision under this section would go to BVA, and any
decision of the CRC would go to the Circuit Court pursuant to State law.
Currently, the appeals go to the County Council, and that was a proposed deletion
from the original version. But, you know, we would need to look at that. But just
simply saying 19.520 of the Code may not be sufficient and we will have some
revised language for you proposed.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And again, your reason for not coming to the Council for
overriding the Commission's?
MR. HOPPER: Well again, that wasn't my change, that was in the original ordinance. 1
would generally state that I think the BVA and in some cases Circuit Court
are...and the vast majority of the cases, the appellate bodies in those decisions
and wouldn't necessarily advise that the Council be sitting in that capacity. But I
suppose it's up to the Council to keep the current language. I believe the Council
does hear variances in the Interim District and appeals under certain cases, but
generally these appeals go to the Board of Variances and Appeals or to Circuit
Court in the case of final board decisions like the CRC or the Planning
Commission for example.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any comments on that? Okay. And do you have
any other comments, Mr. Hopper?
MR. HOPPER: No, not at this time, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. I'm thinking that if you can come up with some proposed
language for the appeals, when we submit it to the CRC, just highlight that that's
what your changes are, and then we can discuss that on the way hack. Now
coming back to we wanted to talk about...ler s first go with Mr. Hokama's
concerns about minor applications, 19.52.020(B) as in boy. Any comments from
the Department as to what a minor application is?
MS. MCLEAN: Yes, Chair, thank you. We did find in the existing CRC rules that the
Planning Director...I'm just reading from the existing rules. The Planning
Director shall assume the authority of the Commission in approving interior or
exterior alterations, the value of which costs less than 25 percent of the current
assessed value of any building or structure, provided that, and then there are four
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different provisos of reporting back to the Commission. The Director can refer
those back to the Commission if he feels that's appropriate, et cetera. So we
believe that's what this was intended to reference, and so we would propose a
change to the ordinance that simply says the Cultural Resources Commission may
adopt rules to delegate the approval of certain applications to the Director.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: And they have already done so in this particular case.
CI IAIR COUCH: Okay. The question about the existing rule, is that what allowed an art
gallery to get a remodel to have the whaler look? I think that was one of
Mr. Somamillo's [sic] presentations saying a building had a whaler's look when it
should have been a plantation-style look.
MR. SOLAMILLO: Neoclassic.
CHAIR COUCH: Neoclassical look, okay. Is that what allowed something like to
happen or do they just remodel it and be done with it?
MR. SOLAMILLO: I don't know the particulars of that particular remodel and I would
have to research it. I really don't know how it happened.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. But potentially that could have happened that way?
MS. MCLEAN: Potentially it could have. The provisos say that the Director shall report
those approvals to the Commission each month. That if it's a property that's
listed on the national or the State register it shall be heard by the Commission.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: So the Director doesn't have the authority for those.
CHAIR COUCH: Gotcha.
MS. MCLEAN: If the Director determines that the alternation to be a significant change
to the building or structure then he shall also refer those to the Commission.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: And then those administrative decisions may be appealed to the
Commission. So it would have been the Director's discretion in that case whether
under either of those provisos whether it . . . (inaudible).. .
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CHAIR COUCH: By either way the Commission would have seen it and said okay.
MS. MCLEAN: In the report they would have.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: Right.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any other questions? Does that satisfy your questions,
Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Then without objections, we'll include that language when we
send this back to the Resources, Cultural Resources Commission. The Cultural
Resources ... (inaudible). . . yes. No objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. All right. We had two more. One of them was the
trees, we'll get back to that with the letter. And the last was the view planes.
Members, it's the Chair's recommendation to leave the language in for the
architectural style only, and then put a second section, Section 13 and then
renumber all the other sections to talk about view planes. And in talking about
view planes, using the language, essentially what we have there. Let's see, shall
Let's, Kim, if you can, take out everything
he constructed .
.
regarding view planes and just as mister...I mean sorry, as Ms. McLean read it,
the original language seems to be actually pretty good right now. Let's see, it
should probably say, the exterior of all new buildings construction...constructed
within a Historic District shall be constructed to meet the Secretary of Interior's
Standards for infill construction, and shall reflect the architectural styles of the
District so as not to impair the value of other buildings--and then we add can
structures or parks--in the immediate vicinity in order that the general character of
the district shall not be injured. Does that help?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR COUCH: What, did I miss one? Or am I going too fast for you? Sorry.
Essentially take out everything with view planes at this point, and then we'll do
another whole section for just view planes. There you go. No, take out the
view...oh, yeah, you did, all right. So it says, not to impair the value of other
buildings--you need the "of' in there--other buildings, structures, or parks in the
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immediate vicinity in order that the general character...yeah. Members, that
would be the Chair's recommendation for architectural style and then we'd go to
B, a new B and say what we wanted to say about view planes. Any objections to
that?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Then in the B if you can remember the language you deleted
about view planes...I have it here I think. That language would say something
about any kind...let's see. New buildings constructed within a Historic District
shall not impair...I'm sorry, shall not substantially impair the public view plane
from the ocean, other buildings, structures, or parks in the immediate vicinity.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair'?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: When we get to words like "substantially" I get nervous.
CIIAIR COUCH: And...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Besides, what's substantial?
CHAIR COUCH: And that again Mr. Hopper explained a little hit that is a grey area that
can somewhere be challenged. Our challenge is. do we have the authority or have
the...any kind of language that we can draw a strict line. I don't know that in this
case...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: No, we just wind up in court.
CIIAIR COUCH: If it's...and again, it's public. When we put it in public that's going to
be a lot different than just, you know, neighbor versus neighbor, because that has
nothing to do with it in this point because we talked about public.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Can we find another word that's not so iffy.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Mr. Chair, this was the alternative to "impair" without any adjective
which would basically mean if there's any impairment whatsoever you cannot do
it, and with that I really saw no way how you could really build anything at all.
`Cause just about any building will impair to some extent a view at some point.
So "substantially" was a suggestion. If that's too ambiguous we're almost getting
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to the point of having to have a view plane delineated by a percentage of the view
plane -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. HOPPER: --being taken up and, you know, almost like a building code type
language that I'm not sure if something like that exists out there. I'm not sure
what's done for SMA Permits at this point, but there's similar language. Not
coincidentally there's probably a lot of...there's a lot of litigation on these issues,
but there's a lot of language like that in the SMA law in the State law that talks
about a type of impairment. And I mean, yes, fundamentally when you talk about
restricting...requiring someone to have less of an impact on the view plane than
being able to build whatever they want wherever they want, you're going to get
into a dispute with whoever's trying to build there. So, you know, if the
Council's looking for very clear language, I would consider writing up some sort
of maybe ratio or a percentage that the new building would take up as measured
from a certain view plane. But when you're talking about impairing a view plane,
I...it's hard to have an exact science to it. I'm thinking of ways to draft that and
it's not easily coming to my mind.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Mr. Chair, Ms. McLean has a lot of experience in
this area and I'm wondering if she can think of an instance where this definition
might have played a role. We're talking about -CHAIR COUCH: Ms. McLean.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --substantially impaired. Where does this get argued? In the
Planning Commission? Is it consultants? You know, who...experts that come?
MS. MCLEAN: We did talk earlier about SMA in talking about view planes. So in
cases like that I can't give you a specific example, but the Planning Commission
has put restrictions on developments to protect or to reduce the impact on public
view planes.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: And how do they wrestle with this, what is substantial and what
is not? Or it's just, you know, the guy who makes the best case wins? You know
it's interesting because when I look out and I look at a view plane, something
might bother me that might not bother you, and one of the things is I'm very short
so everything bothers me. Everything in here . . . (inaudible). . . Now if you were
a six foot seven it wouldn't bother you at all because you would see it. So, you
know, that kind of thing.
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. McLean.
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MS. MCLEAN: Yeah, when the Commission has these kinds of deliberations, it's
usually based on testimony and on agency comments. Oftentimes, depending on
the project, the applicant will do a view plane analysis, and conditions will be
proposed jointly between the applicant and the Department to ensure that that
view plane analysis is actually what gets built.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: So there actually is a process called the view plane analysis?
MS. MCLEAN: It's taking photographs from different angles and then altering the
photographs to show how those same views would look like post-development.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: But I think with this language it would be more up to the CRC to
interpret, so again, they'd be grappling with the same types of issues as the
Planning Commissions do with SMA.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Just trying to keep...you know, we have enough work for
our lawyers. Thank you very much.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Chair, the only thing that bothers me about the wording
is the inclusion of the words "buildings, or structures" because those are typically
not in the Historic District, public buildings. There's only a couple of public
buildings. But are you referring...are you suggesting that those are view planes
from public buildings only?
CHAIR COUCH: That comes straight out from the example that Mr. Somamillo [sic]
brought up in that the biggest thing was that this two-story ticket building for the
new harbor improvements would affect the view plane both from the ocean to the
courthouse and from the courthouse to the ocean. So that's why I would think
structures. And again, it says public, I believe.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, but a public view is not one from a private
building, it's from a public thoroughfare, whether that's the ocean or a highway
or -CHAIR COUCH: From a park or the -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --from a park, but...
CHAIR COUCH: --or the courthouse.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
CHAIR COUCH: I mean that's public.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: But not a private building, and once we...if we put in
buildings without saying that they're public buildings then I think we're back in
the weeds again.

CHAIR COUCH: Well we can throw public in there, I have no problem with throwing
public in there. View plane...public view plane from the ocean, other public
buildings...how about structures? Structures being walls, towers, those kind of
things.
COUNCII,MEMBER WHITE: I don't know. I think...
CHAIR COUCH: Or take the structures out.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I would just take buildings and structures out and say
public view planes, because it's defined somewhere else in the law, I would think,
through the SMA.
CHAIR COUCH: We actually have view planes defined on Page 4 here that says Page
4--a "view plane" means open space and significant vistas, particularly toward the
ocean, the mountains, or into valleys. And we're adding...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I think that's fine.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I think that's fine -CHAIR COUCH: So you're suggesting take out -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --as long as it's...
CHAIR COUCH: --public buildings, structures, or parks?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah. Well parks doesn't bother me but...
CHAIR COUCH: Public buildings or structures.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Because that's a public view plane.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So the...your suggestion would be, new buildings construction
within a Historic District shall not be substantial...shall not substantially impair
the public view plane from the ocean or parks in the immediate vicinity.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well if view plane is defined already then I would just
say public view plane, period.
CHAIR COUCH: But the whole reason...one of the reasons putting this in from the
ocean in here is because the Historic District, the NHL goes all the way out three
miles out into the ocean.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, but that's a public view because the public can go
there.
CHAIR COUCH: Department, would you be comfortable with that or do you need the
from the ocean?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Oh, you can...from the ocean doesn't bother me. That's
fine.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: Two, I think there are two clarifications. One is within...new buildings
constructed within a County Historic District or the Lahaina
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: --National Landmark, 'cause those are two different things.
CHAIR COUCH: Well again, you have up here in the A, architecture, I was just taking
the language straight out of the architecture section.
MS. MCLEAN: Right. Because with the architectural style, we're talking about
buildings within a County Historic District. When we're talking about view
planes, we need to broaden that to also include the -CHAIR COUCH: To the NHL, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: --Lahaina Historic Landmark.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: So for this one, new buildings constructed within a County Historic
District and the --49-
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CHAIR COUCH: The NHL.
MS. MCLEAN: --Lahaina National Historic Landmark--however its referenced
elsewhere in the ordinance--shall not substantially impair public view planes,
including public view planes from the ocean.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: That's what I would suggest -CHAIR COUCH: And then period there.
MS. MCLEAN: --because public view planes is defined, so that means the ones that you
just mentioned.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: But to also include public view planes from the ocean -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, that's good.
MS. MCLEAN: --and that would do it.
CHAIR COUCH: I like that. Public view planes, including public view planes from the
ocean, period. And then from the ocean, period. Okay. Members, looking at that
language now, B, any comments? Any objections to having it go like that? Oh,
Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Just a couple clarifications. I think it's the Lahaina Historic District
parentheses (National Historic Landmark). At least I think that's how we wrote it
in the earlier section.
CHAIR COUCH: Right, okay.
MR. HOPPER: Just sort of grammatical things. And then...
MS. WILLENBRINK: National...
CHAIR COUCH: Historic Landmark. Okay. And...
MR. HOPPER: Yes, I think that was the change.
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CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. All right. Without objection, that's what we'll send down to
the CRC. Now they may completely change it, so at least they've, you know,
Mr. Hutaff is here, he's heard our comments, our concerns. Hopefully he will
represent them. And so Mr. Somamillo [sic]...Somamillo [sic] is here as well,
and they can give our concerns to the Commission and then hopefully they'll act
on that.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Excuse me, Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
MS. WILLENBRINK: After the meeting last week I did do a little homework and it is
not necessary to have a definition for ahupuaa in here either.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Without objection, we can strike that.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: No objection, okay, good. Thank you. We can strike that. Anything
else, Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: No, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any other questions, concerns? This is what we're
going to kind of send down with also we're going to have a letter to the Parks
Department about exceptional trees and Ms. Winer about why she has Section II
in there as well. Is that correct? Okay.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And then you're going to meet...the Commission's going to meet on
July 5 th , hopefully they can discuss that then, if not, they have to go to their
August meeting which is fine. But time is of the...sort of the essence here.
We're losing buildings pretty quickly apparently. Mr. Hutaff.
MR. HUTAFF: Corporation Counsel did say that the way the agenda is written that we
can discuss it.
CHAIR COUCH: You can? Okay, good. Good. Well I look forward to hearing what
you guys have to say. And then what the Chair's recommendation is deferring
this until we get something back, deferring this issue until we get something back
from the CRC.

COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: EC and JP)
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ACTION: DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.

CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So we will defer this issue.
ITEM NO. 35: M-1 LIGHT INDUSTRIAL DISTRICT (CC 12-I 18)
ITEM NO. 36: M-2 HEAVY INDUSTRIAL DISTRICT (CC 12-119)
ITEM NO. 37: M-3 RESTRICTED INDUSTRIAL DISTRICT (CC 12-120)

CHAIR COUCH: Members, we have ten more minutes to discuss the next agenda items,
if you will, before Mr. Mateo...Chair Mateo has to leave. Without objections, I'd
like to start with the M-3 Restricted Industrial District, if at all possible, Members,
and that's No. 37. We're in receipt of County Communication No. 12-120 from
the Planning Director, transmitting a proposed bill entitled A Bill for an
Ordinance Amending Title 19. Maui County Code, Relating to M-3 Restricted
Industrial District. The purpose of the bill is to establish a new M-3 Restricted
Industrial District intended for manufacturing and nuisance industries, and may
include the manufacturing, processing, storage, or treatment of goods from raw
materials. Members, if you look at the language...it's a whole new section.
Department, can you give us a... kind of a why and wherefore on this one, please?
MS. MCLEAN: Sure. Thank you, Chair. As one of the testifiers indicated, we currently
don't have any zoning districts that outright permit some of these very heavy
industrial uses. Some of the ones that are proposed to be listed as permitted uses
in this proposed new M-3 District are listed as special uses in the M-2 Heavy
Industrial District, and some of them aren't listed as uses at all, meaning that in
the M-2 District or any other district, the only way to conduct these uses would be
to get a Conditional Use Permit. So this would be creating a new district that
allows for these very intensive industrial uses. And also, this...the proposed uses
here would not include the stacking that we see in our business and other
industrial districts already where the less intensive uses are also allowed. So it
would be strictly these very intense, heavy industrial uses. Because the district
hasn't been created yet, there are no properties that presently have this zoning.
We arc aware of one applicant who would be interested in obtaining this zoning
for their project, as you heard earlier. But it's certainly something that's needed
because these types of uses as you can see, would require substantial capital
investment, and to be able to conduct these uses without the permanent assurance
that zoning would give certainly makes it difficult for these uses to be conducted.
CHAIR COUCH: Essentially, they would have to get a Special Use Permit and possibly
a Conditional Use Permit?
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MS. MCLEAN: Correct. They'd have to get those permits which typically have a time
limitation on them.
CHAIR COUCH: And renewed over and over again.
MS. MCLEAN: It's...and the...it's issued to the applicant, it doesn't run with the land,
so if that applicant wanted to sell the business then the permit would have to be
transferred, again coming back to Planning Commission or Council for the permit
to be transferred. So it's not a permanent entitlement like zoning would be.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions of the Department or any comments
on this before we take a look? Nothing? Wow. Okay. The Chair... if you look at
the Communication No. 12-120, at the very end is the ordinance with all the listed
uses, permitted uses in this district and the intent. Everybody's okay with
everything that's in those uses? And then we have accessory uses and structures.
And lastly...oh, you know what, I had some questions...development standards,
which are somewhat extensive. Just a question real quick, Ms. McLean. On the
maximum height of 199 feet, any reason that it's 199 feet and not 250 feet'? Just
out of curiosity.
MS. MCLEAN: I'm looking at the M-2 District which has a maximum height of 90 feet,
excepting that vent pipes, fans, chimney, antenna, and equipment on roof shall not
exceed 149 feet in total height. And so I'm thinking that...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ... (Inaudible).. .
MS. MCLEAN: No, no, no, I know. I'm reading from M-2. But just comparing what
the next step up from that would be, going from a maximum height of 90 feet.
CHAIR COUCH: Sure. But I mean 199 is an odd number. Again, I. you know, some of
these turbines are over 200 feet I believe.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Four hundred.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, they're like 400 feet. So why would we stop at 199?
MS. MCLEAN: Yeah, I don't have an answer for you. I'm sorry.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Another question, I noticed you have automobile wrecking in
these, 'cause that was one of the issues we had back with, in the old days with the
abandoned vehicle issues. Apparently there are a few automobile wrecking yards
out there that are unpermitted or Special Use Permit. And if you look at Page 3,
under uses, office, retail, and/or indoor product display area, limited to 20 percent
of gross floor area, not to exceed 1,000 square feet. I don't know about you but I
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think that's kind of small, but again, you know, it depends on what kind of stuff
they're doing in the office. I mean I would imagine 1,000 square feet might be a
bit of a small. Is there any concerns from the Department as to the size of the
office space in there?
MS. MCLEAN: Well to answer your first question -CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: --automobile wrecking is permitted in the M-2 District.
CHAIR COUCH: But within a building.
MS. MCLEAN: If conducted within a building.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MS. MCLEAN: So ones that are not within a building, yes, would either have to have a
permit or they would not be properly permitted.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: The 1,000 square feet of office retail or indoor product display...yeah,
I'm sorry, I should mention Joe Alueta who's the Staff Planner for these, who
took these through Commission had a family medical emergency earlier today.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: And that happened just at lunchtime, so -CHAIR COUCH: Oh.
MS. MCLEAN: --we weren't able to get...I wasn't able to get the full . . . (inaudible). . .
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, then we'll defer this. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I have no... 'cause then that just -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, that. ..
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --I have no questions, but I know -CIIAIR COUCH: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --that Joe was the one that worked on this and you
know...
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, we can defer this. I was hoping we might be able to get this one
through, but, yeah, definitely...
MS. MCLEAN: Yeah. And I apologize for not having...these are very good questions,
and ... (inaudible). . .
CHAIR COUCH: So, Members, if you have any questions, let's go through them now.
My last question would be, you have the side and rear setbacks on the
development standards. In the other two, you talk about if there is another
adjoining property that is a different zoning, then whatever the zoning
is...whatever the setbacks are required there, but you don't have that in M-3.
Any...and again, you might just want to write that question down for Mr. Alueta.
Members, any other questions for Mr. Alueta for when he comes back when we
hear this again or any other comments on M-3? Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you. This would be under the
permitted uses, the last component which is any use not specified in this section
shall be approved by the Director as conforming to the intent. If we could get
some rationale for that, 'cause_
CHAIR COUCH: Are you talking on M-3, Page 3?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah.
MS. MCLEAN: I would think may be approved by the Director rather than shall.
Typically, in the other districts...this language...and you'll see in the...as we go
through the business districts, this language is included, but it's going to the
Commission to confirm to the intent of the article. And we take these permits to
the Planning Commission, and time and time again they're like why do you keep
bringing these to us, you know, you should be able to just approve these. So Joe
may have more background to add, but that's something that I would say that
when we take these to the Commission, they would say of course it's fine. You
know it's similar to those other uses, yeah, stop bringing these to us, we don't
need to hear these, these should be approved administratively.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, I have that noted to check with Mr. Alueta on that too.
Members, any other? Okay. It's now 4 o'clock anyway and mister...Chair
Mateo has to depart soon. So, Members, we will pick up M-1, M-2, M-3 at the
next Planning Committee meeting as well as I think something that's coming up
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that needs to be done rather quickly from Ms. Balsa. So we will pick this stuff up
at the next meeting which is going to be July 30 th . Because of holidays and
whatnot and NACo and everything, were not going to meet again until July 30 th
So check your binders, come up with some good questions, and hopefully we can
get this through. I anticipate quite a bit of testimony anyway on M-1, so we may
need to discuss that as well. All right. Members, if there's any...anybody have
any comments or questions?
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: EC and JP)
ACTION: DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR COUCH: No further comments or questions, then this meeting is adjourned.
.(gavel).

ADJOURN: 4:03 p.m.
APPROVE ):
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